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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL 
COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FRANCIS HOUSE – ANNEX BUILDING
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2019
1:30 P.M. – 3:00P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 1:32 PM by Vincent Kaborycha, Chair.


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Vincent Kaborycha, Hope Sharon Proell
Members Absent: Janet Kitchen, Kamaria Laffrey, Antonio Miles
Guests Present: Karen Figgs, Olinda Manjenje, Yolanda Nziga
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda.   

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes for June 27, 2019, July 25, 2019, and September 26, 2019 were tabled as the committee did not have quorum.


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on October 2nd at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Action items included the approval of two new members. There was a guest speaker present to speak on HIV and ophthalmology, however, the beginning portion of the agenda took more time than usual, and the speaker had to leave before she could give her presentation. Care Council Chair, Nolan Finn, and Membership Committee Chair, Tonicia Freeman-Foster, introduced a new icebreaker activity. 

The Community Advisory Committee (CAC) reported that they are struggling to maintain consistent membership. Members are looking for new strategies to revitalize the committee so that it may serve its intended purpose. Kamaria Laffrey, Co-Chair, encouraged any interested members to attend the next CAC meeting to share ideas to help the committee.

In addition to recommending two new members, the Membership Committee presented proposed revisions to the bylaws. The bylaw revisions will sit on the table for thirty days and will be voted on at the November 2019 meeting.

The Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations Committee (RPARC) presented the Part B Expenditure Report. All spending is currently on track.

The Women, Infants, Children, Youth, and Families Committee (WICY&F) is currently planning their fall event. The event will be on November 20th at Metro Inclusive Health in Tampa. More details will be available at the next Care Council meeting.

The next Florida Comprehensive Planning Network (FCPN) meeting will be on November 19-21, 2019 in Tampa. The Community HIV Advisory Group (CHAG) will meet before FCPN on November 18th. The State HIV/AIDS Section is still debating redrawing the funding areas and this topic is expected to be discussed at the meeting. 

Finally, Care Council Chair, Nolan Finn, recognized the twentieth anniversary of the Care Council and baked cookies to share with all members, guests, and staff.



	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Vincent Kaborycha announced that there is a new Positively U location opening in Pasco County and he will be serving as the Executive Director. The office will open on January 2, 2020. Vince is excited for this new resource for the community in Pasco and stated that Janet Kitchen, founder of Positively U, has been an incredible mentor with tremendous wisdom.
The Tampa Positively U location has a new suite opening up for expanded office space. The Winter Haven office is also opening a new medical center in November.



	MEETING LOCATION, DATE, AND TIME
	The meeting time, date, and location was tabled as the committee did not have quorum. Members present discussed the meeting time and stated that it seems to work well for everyone. Members will vote at the next meeting.

	ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CHAIR AND CO-CHAIR
	The election of the Committee Chair and Co-Chair was tabled as the committee did not have quorum.



	2019-2020 COMMITTEE WORK PLAN
	Changes to the committee work plan were tabled as the committee did not have quorum. Members and guests reviewed the workplan to make suggestions. 

Vince stated that he would like more explanation of what services are covered under Ryan White Part A and Part B. Staff stated that she would bring a list to the next meeting of all covered service. Staff read the list of services off of the Care Council website and explained each service. Current funded services include: Outpatient/Ambulatory Health Services, AIDS Pharmaceutical Assistance and Emergency Financial Assistance, Medical Case Management, Non-Medical Case Management, Health Insurance, Oral Health, Mental Health Counseling, Substance Abuse Counseling, and the Health Education and Risk Reduction Program.

Members discussed the difficulties the committee has had with attendance. The committee needs consistent attendance in order to keep the committee going and to be a resource for clients bringing issues to the table.


	CLIENT/ COMMUNITY INPUT
	Members discussed housing issues in Pasco and Hernando Counties. had concerns about accessing HOPWA funding in Pasco and Hernando. Members are uncertain how clients can get assistance with moving expenses and first and last month’s rent. Vince stated he witnessed several instances of housing discrimination in Pasco County where individuals were evicted or banned from using community centers or pools due to their HIV status, which is illegal. 
The enrollment period for the health insurance market place opens on November 1st and closes on December 15th. Members would like a list of ADAP approved plans for 2020. Staff said that case management agencies should have these lists and she can send the list by email to anyone interested.


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Members reflected on the 2019 Positive Living Conference in Fort Walton Beach. Janet Kitchen from Positively U was able to sponsor fifty people to attend this year. Vince attended for the first time and said that it was very uplifting and educational, and the location was very good. There was a ceremony for the unfolding of the AIDS quilt and lots of information about new treatments coming out, including injectables. Anyone living with HIV is encouraged to attend next year as there are many scholarship opportunities available. 


	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 3:19 PM.
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